Christel F. Carpenter

From: Claudia Campbell <claudia_cmpbll@yahoo.com>

Sent: Monday, July 9, 2018 10:00 AM

To: Commissioner Frank Burt; Chris Elliott; Tucker Dorsey; Charles F. Gruber; Ronald Cink

Cc: Felisha Anderson; Christel F. Carpenter

Subject: August 25-26th Reenactment and Living History at Mims

July 9, 2018

Dear Commissioners,

It is already July-another year has gone by- and I am again coming to you for needed assistance at the ft Mims Living History and Reenactment scheduled for August 25 & 26, 2018. I just want to say how much I have counted on your help over the years. Without your assistance, we would not have been able to provide the 'extras' that have made our Nationally Historic Site in Tensaw more desirable for visitors who are now able to enjoy the day while learning about our early history. You have been a wonderful team who has provided so much to make Baldwin County what it is today! I am very sad that the 'A Team' will be changing.

.

My request is the same as last year and I am in hopes that you will again give your approval. We need additional cleaning of the site just prior to the event, 30-45 green rolling garbage cans, marking the area with painted lines for parking, 5 Handicapped Portolets, spraying the area for mosquitoes, and a BRATS bus to transport visitors to and from the parking areas off-site.

We have made many improvements to the site over the years. If you haven't visited during this last weekend in August when the place comes alive with early 1800's history, I urge you to make plans to attend! Opening ceremonies and the Memorial service begins at 9am on Saturday morning with many activities all during the day. The Reenactment at 2pm is the Grand finale'.

I look forward to hearing from you.

With warm regards to all,

Claudia Slaughter Campbell, President fort Mims Restoration Association Tensaw, Alabama 251 533 9024